
BOCC APPROVAL APRIL 17, 2019
BOARD OF BIDS AND CONTRACTS APRIL 11, 2019

1.  ROAD IMPROVEMENTS -- PUBLIC WORKS
     FUNDING -- R331 TRAFFIC CONTROL 16+
     (Request sent to 46 vendors)

     RFB #19-0035  SC #8000145302
Engineer's Estimate: $784,070.00
2019 Painted Pavement Marking (R331)
Bid Bond

Bob Bergkamp Construction Dondlinger Construction
Nowak Construction Co., Inc. Pearson Construction, LLC

Unruh Excavating Wildcat Construction

Traffic Control Services, Inc.
$614,934.90

Y

No Bid

ITEMS REQUIRING BOCC APPROVAL
 (3 Items)

On the recommendation of Josh Lauber, on behalf of Public Works, Richard Powell moved to accept the bid from Traffic 
Control Services, Inc. in the amount of $614,934.90. Linda Kizzire seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

This project includes pavement marking for approximately 216.75 miles of selected county roads.

Questions and Answers

Russell Leeds: Do we have any questions from the board?

Linda Kizzire: Why did we only get one bid?

Jim Weber: There are other contractors that provide this service. In fact, one of them I know is a subcontractor on some of the 
other paving jobs that we’re doing. We don’t know. This is a lot of going out and painting.

Linda Kizzire: Okay, and there’s no chance of us getting another paint truck?

Jim Weber: We gave that up during budget cuts a long time ago. That would involve adding two people and the equipment is 
pretty expensive to buy into, so bid includes everything. I can tell you that this year’s unit price is slightly lower than last
year’s price. We do a north half and a south half and this is the bigger one. So the total price, if you would compare them you 
would say that’s a lot higher. But the actual unit price for painting is lower. 

Linda Kizzire: Thank you.

Russell Leeds: Any additional questions from the board?


